
March 10, 2025 

Nominating Committee 
Eye Bank Association of America 
PO Box 220035 
Chantilly, VA 20151 

Dear EBAA Nominating Committee, 

It is my privilege to nominate Chris Hanna for the EBAA Board of 
Directors. Chris has distinguished himself throughout his career in 
eye banking on the local and national level. I have had the pleasure 
of getting to know him over these past decades of service. He has 
been consistently thoughtful, ethical, and hard working.  

While Chris has been busy running an eye bank in Utah since the 
early 2000s, throughout his tenure he remained steadfast in his 
belief in promotion of the eye banking community with EBAA 
service. He doesn’t just show up. He does the work. I think of him 
as a change agent with a moral compass that could be of real value 
to the Association.  

I have had many conversations with Chris Hanna about the state of 
eye banking over the years. He has always been open to innovative 
ideas while still maintaining a steadfast devotion to the 
responsibility we owe to the altruism that is essential for eye 
donation’s existence. He is well suited to represent all our interests 
on the EBAA Board of Directors.  

Sincerely, 

Chris Stoeger 
Chief Executive Officer 


